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Editorial 

What now for the Millenium +5 Summit ? 

The G8 Summit in Scotland, though a small step forward, falls 
short of being 'historical.' Following the announcement of the 
cancellation of some debt for a few countries that were part of the 
HIPC initiative by the G7 Ministers of Finance on June 11, the 
Summit failed to go beyond agreeing on aid increases. Some 
countries like the United States, Canada and Japan even failed to 
come up with a timetable to reach the UN commitment of 
spending a minimum of 0.7% of Gross National Product on 
Official Development Assistance. 

Many hopes had been pinned on this summit. People from all over 
the world wearing a simple white band were mobilised in symbolic 
support for the demands of the Global Call to Action against 
Poverty (GCAP). The key demands were that the G8 make 
ambitious decisions to increase aid while ensuring that it really 
reached the poor, to cancel all debts that prevented poor countries 
from investing in their own development and to change the rules of 
trade to make them actually benefit the poor. 

With the 150 million people that it represents globally and through 
the campaigns and activities of all its members including 
development organisations, trade unions, faith groups, grassroots 
movements and women's groups across 72 countries, the GCAP 
now aims to raise public awareness and reach all citizens before 
the Unites Nations Millennium+S Summit in New York in 
September. Like the 'White Band Day' on July 1, a call will be 
sent out on September 10 to highlight the expectations of millions 
of people that their heads of government demonstrate true 
leadership by making momentous decisions at the UN Summit to 
turn the tide on global poverty and to commit to stepping up efforts 
to achieve the Millennium Development Goals by 20 15. 

For its part, CIDSE supports and contributes to the actions of the 
GCAP. It has already started to actively lobby governments and 
will continue to influence the preparatory process and outcome of 
the Summit. 








